PB

FERC

2105

STATE WATER RESOURCES

SONTROL BOARD

Donald K. Felt P. O. Box 309 Ashland, OR 97520

2015 MAR 25 AM 11: 02

DIV OF WATER RIGHTS SACRAMENTO

March 6, 2015

Mr. Peter Barnes
Engineering Geologist
State Water Board
Resource Control Board, Division of Water Rights,
Water Quality Certification Program
P.O. Box 2000
Sacramento, CA 95812-2000

RE: Draft EIR, PG&E Cerfitication UNFFR Project No 2105

Dear Mr. Barnes

Our family has spent summers on the waterfront at Lake Almanor for 44 years. We remember when the water was so clear that we could see our anchor 20 feet under the water. When we literally could and did drink the water. We and our children and grandchildren love the Lake.

Lake Almanor is one of California crown jewels. Except for Tahoe, there is nothing that quite compares with it. It used to be like Tahoe, well almost. Now we are heading toward becoming Clear Lake. And all to placate a few elitist fly fisherman from Oroville!

There comes a time when one has to step back and look at the big picture. We fully support the position of the Lake Almanor Country Club.

To the decision makers in this matter, I urge you to look at your conscience. Consider your legacy as stewards of California water resources.

The Thermal Curtain scheme if implemented is certain to become a case study in graduate programs involving Water, the Environment, and Public Administration.

I urge you to take a courageous stand you can tell your grandchildren about. Please recommend disapproval of the Thermal Curtain option.

Respectfully yours,